Investigative Committee to stick up for Yulia Dyakova

The media have published information that singer Yulia Dyakova, from whom her guide dog was
stolen in Moscow in July, is receiving threats. The girl told about to a correspondent. The
Investigative Committee is starting a check into those threats. I want to warn everyone who is
threating the girl or who wants to do that — do not play with fire! The Investigative Committee did
not stand aside when the dog was stolen from a helpless blind girl and she was left alone with her
trouble. We did everything not only to find the dog and return it quickly to Yulia, but to prosecute
the thief. And we will go on sticking up for Yulia.

Head of Media Relations V.I. Markin

27 October 2015
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